
INT. NEW YORK CITY CORRECTIONAL 34 FACILITY - DAY 34 
Fonny and Tish across that familiar divide. 

 
FONNY 
The fuck we going to do about Mrs. 
Rogers? Where the fuck did she go? 
 
TISH 
I don't know. But we'll find her. 
 
FONNY 
How you going to find her? 
 
TISH 
We're sending people to Puerto 
Rico. We think that's where she 
went. 
 
FONNY 
And suppose she went to Argentina? 
Or Chile? Or China? 
 
TISH 
How's she going to get that far? 
 
FONNY 
They can give her the money to go 
anywhere! 
 
TISH 
Who? 
 
FONNY 
The DA's office, that's who! 
 
TISH 

Fonny-- 
 
FONNY 
You don't believe me? You don't 
think they can do it? 
 
TISH 
I don't think they have-- 
 
FONNY 
How you going to get the money to 
find her? 
 
TISH 
We're all working, all of us. 



 
FONNY 
Yeah. My Daddy's working in the 
garment center, you're working in a 
department store, your Daddy's 
working on the waterfront-- 
 
TISH 
Fonny, listen-- 

 
FONNY 
Listen to what? What we going to do 
about that fucking lawyer? He don't 
give a shit about me, he don't give 
a shit about nobody! You want me to 
die in here? You know what's going 
on in here? You know what's 

happening to me? To me in here? (BEAT) 

I'm sorry, baby. I don't mean none 
of that for you. I'm sorry. I love 
you. You know that, I'm sorry. 
 
TISH 
I do. And I understand what you 
goin’ through, I’m with you baby. 
 
FONNY 
How's the baby coming? 
 
TISH 
It's growing. I'll start showing 
more next month. 
 
FONNY 
Get me out of here, baby. Get me 
out of here, please. 

 
TISH 
I promise, baby, I promise. 
 
FONNY 
I'm sorry I yelled. I wasn't 
yelling at you. 
 
TISH 
I know. 
 
FONNY 
Please don't cry. Please don't 
cry... it's bad for the baby. 
Make they skin all wrinkled, come 



out lookin’ like a old man, be 
givin’ birth to a baby Red Foxx. 
That’s right, give us a smile. 
 
TISH 
Is that all right? 
 
FONNY 
You can do better than that. 
 
TISH 
Is this better? 
 
FONNY 

Yeah, you nut, give us a kiss. 

 
FONNY 
You still love me? 
 
TISH 
I'll always love you. 
 
FONNY 
I love you, baby. I miss you. I 
miss everything about you, I miss 
everything we had together, 
everything we did together, walking 
and talking and making love; baby, 
get me out of here. 
 
TISH 
I will. Hold on. 
 
FONNY 
I promise. You take care of yourself out there. 
 
TISH 
I will Fonny, you know I will. 
 


